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Ashwaubenon Youth Baseball 
Board of Directors Meeting Minutes 

May 20, 2020, Call to order: 5:30 pm 
Location: Zoom Meeting 

 
Attendees (Board Members and Guests; Shaded not in attendance): AJ Vanden Hoogen, Angela Krueger, 
Ashley Owen-Hill, Ben Perry, Brian Amenson, Chad Gloyd, Dave Herzog, David Roehrig, Donovan Miller, 
James Anderson, Jason Fonder, Jason Hill, Jay Krueger, Julie Monfils, Kyle Casper, Kyle Ehrfurth, Leighton 
Crutcher, Mark Kirst, Mindy Casper, Nathan Ebert, Nathan Jeske, Nicole Nooyen, Paul Blasczyk, Ryan 
Kryzanek, Stacy Mosher, Tim Hodek, Tom Meersman, Travis Bernath, Don Aregoni, Donovan Miller 
Approval of last month’s meeting minutes:  

 
Agenda Notes/Actions 

TREASURER 
Leighton Crutcher  

 

PRESIDENT 
Jason Fonder 

Finalization of AYB COVID-19 Back to Baseball Plan by AYB to be Submitted to Village 
• Update from Kyle:  

1. News from DePere: Originally proposed to open next week. Park & Rec, however, 
needed more time to get staff in place. Agreed on June 15. No safety plan in place 
yet. Will meet again on June 2. Plan is subject to change. Fields are in Ledgeview. 
Need approval from Ledgeview. 

2. News from Green Bay East: Very well thought out plan, similar to ours. Will not push 
to get on fields. Safety first. No date yet. Probably around June 15. Fields are in 
Allouez and Bellevue. Need approval from Allouez and Bellevue. 

• Update from Jason: 
1. Our plan: June 22. (See attached.) 
2. Gives us one month to prepare and also observe the spike after Memorial Day. 
3. Board will meet every week to make adjustments to plan. 
4. No T-ball. No great entrance and exit plan at Smith Park. Too difficult to control. 
5. 19U will start earlier. Will help us understand how to proceed forward. 
6. Ashwaubomay is a public park. Cannot control outsiders. 
7. After the Village Board Meeting, need to check in with coaches to see if they are 

willing to coach under these new conditions. 
8. If tournament team players withdraw, will keep $50 to cover jerseys and hats and 

refund the remainder. 
9. Will give sponsors three options: offer submitted fee as a donation, roll over 

submitted fee to next year, or receive a refund. 
10. Will send an email out to AYB families tomorrow, giving them an update. 

• Motion to approve submission of proposal to the Village Board by Jay Krueger, Kyle 
Casper seconded, majority approved. 

• Will send Rex our proposal by 9AM tomorrow, and go from there. 

VICE PRESIDENT 
AJ Vanden Hoogen 

 



REGISTRATION 
Julie Monfils / Nicole 
Nooyen 

 

CONCESSION 
COORDINATORS 
Kyle and Mindy Casper 

 

COMMUNICATIONS 
Chad Gloyd 

 

UMPIRE 
COORDINATOR 

 

TOURNAMENT 
DIRECTOR 
Travis Bernath 

 

TOURNAMENT TEAM 
DIRECTOR 
Angela Krueger 

 

SPONSORSHIP 
Tom Meersman 

  

FUNDRAISING 
Tim Hodek 

 

FACILITIES AND 
EQUIPMENT 
Nathan Jeske 

 

PARK & REC 
David Roehrig 

 

HIGH SCHOOL 
Jay Krueger 

 

LEGION 
Ben Perry 

 

Strategic Coordinator 
Ashley Owen-Hill 

 

NEW BUSINESS   

Motion to Adjourn:  
Meeting Adjourned: 6:06 pm 
  



 
 
Ashwaubenon Youth Baseball board believes that safety comes first. We believe we must do our best to 
provide as safe an environment as we can with our resources. Should the Ashwaubenon Village Board and Park 
and Recreation Department wish to pursue a Summer sports season, we present the following plan for how we 
would approach our path back to baseball in 2020. 
Operational Changes 
Here we outline across the board changes for how day to day activity would need to change at Ashwaubomay. 
The experience will change for all involved. First, no family will be allowed in the stands for practices or games. 
Immediate household family members will be allowed to attend games, but they will be asked to socially 
distance themselves from others and only sit/stand from the outer dugout entrances to the outfield area. We 
recommend masks are worn, but will not enforce this.  
We will utilize a drop off and pick up area for players: between field 1 and 2 for drop off and 4 and 1 for pick 
up. We will ask that players provide their own water. No food, gum, seeds, or snacks of any kind will be 
allowed. We will ask that bathroom usage be only for emergency. In our AYB communication, we will 
encourage parents to have their children use their restroom at home before coming to the park. 
Players will not use dugouts for sitting or equipment for the season. The stands will be utilized for player 
seating until further notice. This will increase likelihood of social distancing. 
We will no longer have any pre or post game fraternization between teams. Players will arrive for games 15 
minutes before the game and be asked to leave immediately following the game. Game times will have strict 
time limits and be spread out to allow cleaning and safer entry and exit. 
Benches and bathrooms will be cleaned by coaches and board members between games to the best of their 
ability. Concessions will remain closed and will be reassessed weekly, based on government guidelines 
changing. To offset the cost of running the program without concessions, we now consider fundraising to be 
mandatory.  
League Play 
Practices will begin June 22. We will encourage social distancing for all practices, keeping players and coaches 6 
feet apart. Equipment will be cleaned before, during, and after practices.  



We anticipate games begin on or around July 1. The season will run through August 16, with no season ending 
tournament. Additionally for financial reasons, we will not give any trophies. We will also not order jerseys for 
the season.  
Due to uncertainty of outside leagues like Bay Area Baseball, we will combine age groups (13-15 or 13/14 and 
15/16, based on numbers) and play a self contained Babe Ruth season. 
Each defensive team will bring their team ball into the field. We will encourage players to hand sanitize 
between innings. Only three coaches for each team will be allowed. Parents will not be allowed in stands or 
field of play. 
Players must provide their own helmet, bat, and glove. Catcher gear will be sanitized between innings. No 
catchers for T Ball and Single A to maintain a level of safety at this age level. 
Tournaments and Tournament Teams 
Tournament teams will also be allowed to start practices on June 22. They cannot participate in any 
tournament prior to July 1.  
All home tournaments are cancelled. We will try to reschedule in August or September if possible. We will 
allow tournament teams to schedule into fall if they desire. 
Legion 
American Legion has cancelled baseball in all fifty states. We will pursue an independent schedule for those 16 
and up. Cost of extra insurance will be passed to the players. High school uniforms will be used to save on cost.  
Practices begin June 9. Tentative season is July 1 through mid August.  
Other considerations 
AYB Board will meet weekly throughout season to discuss updates and changes. Once plan is approved, we will 
email all AYB and allow parents to withdraw their sons with full refund for seven days. After seven days, there 
will be no refunds offered, regardless if season is played, how much it is played, or how it is played. 
Families not following operational guidelines as witnessed by a board member or coach will be warned. All 
warnings will be reported to AYB President. There will be update emails sent to entire AYB after warnings. After 
three total warnings issued throughout all league, all games will be suspended for seven days. 5th warning will 
result in immediate AYB cancellation of all remaining games, not including Legion and Tournament Teams. 
The AYB Board will meet on June 17 to determine if a longer delay is needed. We will monitor how things work 
with the new independent Legion team to gather data. Each Wednesday the board will meet to determine if 
things can continue or if adjustments need to be made. 
Virus concerns 
We ask anyone with any symptoms to not come to the park. If there is a positive test, we ask to be informed 
immediately. We will report this to all parents and guardians. If there is a second positive test in the program, 
we will immediately begin a seven day hold on all activity. A third positive test during the seven days will result 
in immediately cancellation of the season. 
 


